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Hello Members, 

 

The year is fast coming to a close and we had our last official meeting 

at Lui Lui Italian Restaurant with a club sponsored pizza night.  The 

turnout was outstanding and a perfect way to end 2021.  We had some 

fun drawings and Norm Wood was kind enough to donate Adams 

products for raffle prizes.  The election was held and the new board of 

directors is in place and ready to take on 2022.   

 

Gate City Corvette Club has a long standing tradition and our 

members are key to our success.  I encourage you all to renew your 

membership because I believe next year will be one of our best.  There 

will be a full calendar of activities with our own internal events as well 

as other club events all over New England.  The last couple of years 

have been challenging and a learning process for all.  Finding creative 

ways to navigate restrictions while respecting individual preferences 

became a way of life.  We are now more prepared and our team is 

eager to develop your ideas into reality.  Please let us know what you 

are looking for from this club and we will do our very best to make it 

happen. 

 

I would like to thank our members for once again helping those in 

need and supporting Adopt-a-Family and the Nashua Soup Kitchen.  

For many of us owning a Corvette has been a lifelong dream, but 

others are not as fortunate and your generosity is appreciated.   

 

Ellen and I wish you and your family a Heathy and Happy Holiday 

Season! 

 

Best wishes, 

 

David Osgood 

President 
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First Word                              David Osgood 

 

  

 

Gate City Corvette Club is one of the hundreds of Corvette clubs throughout the United States and Canada.    

The purpose of GCCC is to make being a Corvette owner more fun.  GCCC meets at 7:00 pm the second 

Friday of the month at MacMulkin Chevrolet, 3 Marmon Drive, Nashua, New Hampshire. 
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Gate City Corvette Club 
 

                              Contact List 
 
President            Newsletter Editor 
David Osgood     Allie DeCampo 
(603) 521-7075     (603) 494-8047 davidalden@aol.com                                
allie_decampo@comcast.net 

 
Vice President     Social Media Director   
Norm Wood     Larry Shields     
(603) 759-2595     (603) 673-9653 
woodnorman@comcast.net  larry.shields@comcast.net 

 
Secretary      IT Director    
Allie DeCampo     Dave Hill      
(603) 494-8047     (603) 860-8737     
allie_decampo@comcast.net  davennh@comcast.net 

    
Treasurer      Spring Fling 
Dean Gagne     Dean Gagne 
(603) 472-2865     (603) 472-2865 
dean_gagne@yahoo.com   dean_gagne@yahoo.com 

 
Officer-at-Large    Sunshine     
Brent AuCoin     Jill Dupont 
(603) 547-0968     (603) 624-1104 
woodboundview1@msn.com      jilldupont@comcast.net 

 
 Membership Director   NCM Ambassador 

 Tom Stewart     Larry Goelz 
 (617) 947-9254         (603) 785-1258    
 thomas_Stewart@comcast.net     lstarrg@comcast.net 
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 Activities Corner 
 

As I sit here writing this article it is cloudy outside and temps are in the mid-30s.  Winter is down 

the road and approaching, the car is in hibernation until spring.  As a club we have had an eventful 

year.  We attended car shows including Deerfield Fairgrounds, Downtown Elm Street and Bedford 

Land Rover Dealership.  In addition, we attended cruise-ins at Target, Murphy’s Tavern and in 

Candia to name a few.  We also had several day cruises to visit our state’s landmark “Covered 

Bridges “and other scenic drives/dinners in New Hampshire and Vermont.  Unfortunately, Mother 

Nature did not always cooperate and we had to postpone a few events.  Our club picnic at the 

home of Brad & Linda Davis was a great time and a highlight of the summer.  We capped off the 

season with a delicious “pizza night” for our last meeting of 2021.  

 

The Board is now in the process of planning a Holiday Party.  The team spent weeks calling venues 

and looking at available dates and pricing to get the best value for the club.  It was an eye opener 

with many restaurants requiring a large minimum purchase, and one site is even charging extra for 

cloth napkins and tablecloths above the minimum food requirement and room rental fee.  So after 

researching several options, we are excited to announce that the Puritan Event Center in 

Manchester is still the best value for the good food and service we have experienced in the past.   

Please see the Holiday Party flyer on page 5 for details. 
 

As for Spring Fling, first and foremost we are still working on securing a suitable location. The 

location may determine the type of show we host, points judged or participant’s choice.   

 

The election of the Board of Directors was held at the November meeting and the officers for 2022 
are as follows:   President, David Osgood; Vice President, Brent AuCoin; Secretary, Allie DeCampo; 
Treasurer, Dean Gagne; Officer-at-Larger, Norm Wood; Membership Director, Tom Stewart. 
 

Next year, the Board plans to have other dinner meetings and many fun cruises throughout the 

season.  Please let us know if you have ideas about where to go and places to visit.  Here’s hoping 

our lives continue to return back to normal soon.   
 

Hope you all have a great holiday season! 
 

Norm Wood 

Vice President 

 
 

 

Vice President’s Report                                         Norm Wood 
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Saturday, January 8, 2022 
 

Puritan Event Center 

245 Hooksett Road 

Manchester, New Hampshire 
 

6:00 – 11:00 pm 
 

Cost: $50.00 per person 
 

Buffet, Cash Bar, Yankee Swap 
 

If you wish to participate in the Yankee Swap 

please bring one gift per person valued at $25 - $30 

wrapped and marked for man, woman or either. 
 

Please submit payment by December 15, 2022 

to Dean Gagne, 11 Blackbird Dr., Bedford, NH, 03110 

(Half of your payment will be refunded to you that evening if you attend.) 
 

Hope to see you there!!! 
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Greetings, 
 

President:  The GCCC meeting was held on November 12th at Lui Lui Italian Restaurant in Nashua. 
 

Membership Director:  Tom Stewart reported he has been in contact with potential new members. 
 

Treasurer:  Dean Gagne presented a financial update and talked about upcoming expenses including 
charitable donations to Adopt-a-Family and Nashua Soup Kitchen.   
 

Heather is planning a shopping night for families on our list for November 30th at the Walmart in Amherst.       
 

Vice President/Activities Director:  Norm Wood and Brent AuCoin will continue working together to 
coordinate activities for 2022.  The club is still in search of a possible venue for Spring Fling 
 

Secretary:  Allie thanked members for their contributions to the newsletter.   
 

Officer at Large:  Brent is following up on events all over New England. 
 

NCM Ambassador:  Larry Goelz updated the membership on National Corvette Museum news.  He talked 
about the New England Caravan to the Museum and related events leading up to 2024.  
 

The election of officers for 2022 was held.     
 
 
  
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Secretary’s Report                                              Allie DeCampo 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Photos provided by Tom Stewart 
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Gate City Corvette Club Membership Report 

To Join Gate City Corvette Club, visit our website 

http://www.gatecitycorvetteclub.com/ 

and click on the Membership Info Link 

For more information, please contact:  Tom Stewart, Membership Director  

(617) 947-9254 or email thomas_stewart@comcast.net 

 

Join us in celebrating the December birthdays! 

 

 

 

           

 

 

 

 

 

 

Paul Keeffe  12/01  Dan Feidler 12/13 

Mike Klopp  12/02  David Osgood 12/17 

Bob Di Meo  12/04  Rick Pratt 12/31 

 
If you do not see your birthday listed and wish to be included next year, please send your date of 

birth (month and day) to Tom Stewart at the phone number or email address above. 

 

 

 

Membership Director                                                                              Tom Stewart 

http://www.gatecitycorvetteclub.com/
mailto:thomas_stewart@comcast.net
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Member Hints and Tips 

 If you are an Amazon shopper, use the https://smile.amazon.com URL to have Amazon 

donate a portion of your purchase price to your favorite charity, and we hope that you will 

select the National Corvette Museum!  Every little bit helps to preserve the Corvette 

treasures at the museum. 
 

 Consider becoming a member of the National Corvette Museum. 
 

 Remember to Save the Wave! 

 

Embroidered club clothing:   
 

Maverick's Stitch and Screen  

522 Amherst Street, Unit 28 

Nashua, New Hampshire  

Contact Norma or Nathan 603-521-8358  

maverickstitchandscreen.com 

 

                                 * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * *  
 

That Poor Vette 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This month’s poor Vette comes to us from Memphis, the home of the blues… and the home of a C5 

gray Corvette joining you in the living room.  It’s unclear what occurred to cause the driver to lose 

control of the vehicle, but thankfully no one was injured in the accident.  Sadly, both the car & the 

house took some serious damage in the event. 
 

TPV Contributed by Larry Shields 

 

 

https://smile.amazon.com/
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Leon J. “Lee” Scarlett 

1953 - 2021 
 

Our friend Lee Scarlett passed away on November 22, 2021 at age 68 following a 

lengthy and courageous battle with cancer.  Lee was born in Manchester, NH on 

October 16, 1953, the son of Edward M. and Lillian (Levesque) Scarlett. 

 

“Lee grew up in Manchester and attended Memorial High School.  He started his 

first job at the age of 17 when he started working at Barton's Texaco.  There he 

learned everything he could about being a mechanic.  He then worked for 18 

years at Miller Engineering as a technician. Prior to his retirement he was a 

mechanic and office manager for Granite State Sewer & Drain. 

 

Lee loved cars and everything that went with them.  He owned several Corvettes 

through the years but eventually made the switch over to owning hot rods, 

purchasing several in the last few years.  He and Paulette loved to hit the open 

road and in one day could travel much of the state, heading north toward the 

mountains then to the Lakes Region, finishing up their day of travel at Hampton 

Beach listening to some music at the Clamshell.” 

 

Lee was a devoted past member of Gate City Corvette Club.  He always amazed 

us with the number of sponsors he would pull in for Spring Fling.  He was 

always willing to help out, even when asked to wear a grass skirt and perform a 

hula dance at our Corvettes Conquer Cancer fundraiser.   

 

Lee had a wonderful sense of humor and a big heart.  Those of us who knew him 

will forever miss his friendly manner and contagious smile.   
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Ambassador’s NCM Update 

 

December 2021 
 

As the GCCC Ambassador, I have goals to meet for the NCM. For me to meet the goals I need each of you to 

let me know if you attend a museum event, purchase memberships, purchase raffle tickets, purchase 

bricks/tiles/bench, or make donations to the museum.  
 

This month Ingrid and I attended the annual NCM Ambassadors meeting.  This meeting had the largest 

attendance since it began.  Currently there are 305 Ambassadors.  It was well done, and the 

presentations provided a great overview of what is currently happening and a look into the future of 

the museum.  The presentation from the new CEO was very informative and provided a look at the 

future direction she is pursuing.  In addition to the presentations, we did a tour of the Southern 

Kentucky Performing Arts Center (SKYPAC) and went through the Mobile 9/11 Never Forget display. 

 

While at the museum I went to look at our club’s brick at the entry area to the museum.  It is quite 

worn and getting more difficult to read.  As our club’s founders thought it important for our club to be 

represented at the museum through its Charter membership and its placement of the brick in a 

prominent place at the entryway, I believe we should ensure our brick is legible.  When I have the 

information regarding replacement, I will propose we replace it.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

National Corvette Museum 
 

Larry Goelz 
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We also viewed the “Corvette Powered” exhibit.  
Here are several of the exhibit pieces: 
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Current Special Exhibits: 

 “Corvette Powered” runs through 30 April 2022. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The new Corvette Powered exhibit explores select stories and the reason they chose Corvette engines to 
power their vehicles.  Stories from Italy to America, Wisconsin to California, and from paved roads to 
glass-smooth lakes will grace the Exhibit Hall at the Museum until Bash of 2022. 
 

 Wheels:  Race to Win, opening the beginning of June and running into September, will explore 

the science of racing.  Also working to get the “Hot Wheels Legends” tour to stop at the museum.  
 

NCM Events Update:  

 NCM 9-day Caribbean Cruise on April 15 – 24. 

 NCM Bash on April 28 – 30. 

 MiM Dragon Run May 1 – 4, Museum in Motion will 

be going on a fun-packed trip with Spring in the 

Smokies, Tail of the Dragon, and the Biltmore all-

in-one!   Registration is currently open for this 

event. 

 

NCM Motorsports Park News 

 Run, Run Rudolph 5k Run - 12/11/21, Proceeds donated to Toys for Tots.  Participants run on the track 

while enjoying light displays. 

 Twinkle at the Track – 11/25/21 – 01/01/22, 2 miles of lights displays, 25 scenes, 350 displays.  Visitors 

drive around the track to view.  Also Holiday Village, Santa Claus, karting and more.   

 Visitors will drive around the track to see displays. 

 NCM Kartplex – ongoing event. 

There are many other track experience packages offered.  Go to https://www.motorsportspark.org/ 

for complete information on track offerings 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.motorsportspark.org/
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NCM Raffle:   

Current Corvettes being raffled are: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

           2022 Silver Flare Corvette Convertible                                       2022 Artic White Corvette Coupe 

           Drawing:  12/2/2021; Tickets $200.00                            Drawing:  12/16/2021; Tickets $150.00    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                  2022 Black Corvette Coupe                                      2022 Arctic White Corvette Convertible 

          Drawing:  1/13/2022 Tickets $150.00                                  Drawing:  4/30/2022 Tickets $20.00 

 

https://raffle.corvettemuseum.org/index.cfm  
 

NCM Membership:  

The museum exists to support the Corvette enthusiasts worldwide and memberships are a large part of 

its sources of revenue.  If you are a member, remember to renew it, if you are not a member, please 

consider purchasing one of the membership levels.  
 

https://www.corvettemuseum.org/support/membership/  
 

“The mission of the National Corvette Museum is to celebrate the Corvette’s invention and preserve the 

legendary automobile’s past, present, and future.  The museum will serve as an educational and 

research model for all to enjoy.” 

Please contact Larry Goelz for more information about the National Corvette Museum. 
 

lstarrg@comcast.net 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://raffle.corvettemuseum.org/index.cfm
https://www.corvettemuseum.org/support/membership/
mailto:lstarrg@comcast.net
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2024 NCM Caravan Update 
 

 NCM announced 2024 Caravan Chair (Over all Captain) – Frank Sancineto, a member of RTP Corvettes and 

Queen City Corvettes in North Carolina; he will be holding a 2024 Caravan meeting for the Caravan Captains 

during the 2022 NCM Bash on Saturday 30 April, 2022 from 10 AM to 2 PM. 

 

 The 2024 Caravan has 25 Regions with 17 having Captains identified. 

 

 NCM will open registration for the 2024 Caravan in the fall of 2023. 

 

 The official NCM 2024 Caravan Web site is now up and running – www.corvettecaravan.com/new-england/ 

 

 NE Caravan Planning Update: 

 
 

o All States/E. Canada have leaders – NH State Leaders are Jeff and Alyssa Batula, who also will 

cover Vermont. 

o The logo designs are complete. 

o Clothing has been received and available for sale; current items include denim shirts, polo 

shirts, and jackets, t-shirts will be available later. 

o NE Caravan routes have been laid out. 

o All hotels have been contracted with – Wyndham Hotel in Gettysburg, Hotel Roanoke in 

Roanoke, VA, Embassy Suites in Concord, NC, Meadowview Resort in Kingsport, TN, and the 

Holiday Inn in Bowling Green, KY. 

o Events for each leg of the trip have been identified. 

o Three Meet and Greets are in the planning stages – first one will be in Hyannis, MA on October 

20 – 23, 2022, with the Double Tree by Hilton Hotels has been booked and registration for this 

event will open in April 2022; the second will be in the Finger Lakes Region in the Fall of 2023. 

The third one is being planned for summer ’22, in conjunction with the Nova Scotia Auto Show 

in Yarmouth, Nova Scotia in mid-July 2022. 

o The October Team Leaders Zoom meeting went well. The next meeting will be held on 15 

November. 

o 2024 NE Caravan Registration will OPEN on 14 February 2022, Valentine Day! 

o The kick-off for the Caravan will be in Gettysburg, PA, at the Wyndham Hotel (starting on 

Thursday 22 August; 2-day minimum stay), departing on Sunday 25 August for Hotel Roanoke 

in Roanoke, VA (driving on part of the Blue Ridge Parkway), departing on Monday 26 August, 

the plan is to go to the Virginia International Speedway for track time and lunch, then on to 

the Embassy Suites Hotel in Concord, NC, departing on 27 August for the Meadowview Resort 

in Kingsport, TN, departing on 28 August for the Holiday Inn (4 day minimum stay) in Bowling 

Green, KY, departing on 1 September for Home. 

o The 2024 New England Caravan web site is located at:  

www.corvettecaravan.com/new-england/   

o The 2024 New England Caravan Facebook page is:  

https://www.facebook.com/2024-new-england-covette-caravan-341737302699241/ 

 

http://www.corvettecaravan.com/new-england/
http://www.corvettecaravan.com/new-england/
https://www.facebook.com/2024-new-england-covette-caravan-341737302699241/
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The 7th National Corvette Caravan  

August 29 - 31, 2024 

 

2024 New England Corvette Caravan Registration opening 
 

February 14, 2022 
 

 

CAPTAINS 
 

Randy/Judy Flock  

Larry/Ingrid Goelz 

  

 

STATE LEADERS 
 

Connecticut    Jeff/Mary Lou Barcome 

Massachusetts    Don/Cindy Mason 

New Hampshire   Jeff/Alyssa Batula 

Vermont  Jeff/Alyssa Batula 

New York    Dave Fournigault/Crissy Dawson 

Rhode Island    Doug/Charlene Lombardi 

Maine    Bruce/Debbie Cates 
 

Eastern Canada  Ivan/Amanda Hines 

 

 

                               

Often referred to as the world’s largest moving automotive event, the National Corvette 

Caravan is a celebration of America’s Sports Car, culminating in Bowling Green, Kentucky for 

the anniversary celebration of the National Corvette Museum.  Hosted only once every five 

years, the next event is slated for Labor Day Weekend 2024 and will mark the Museum’s 30th 

Anniversary. 

 

Regional caravans will form and join other caravans as they travel across the United States to 

meet in Bowling Green, KY for four days of festivities at the National Corvette Museum. 
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How to Winterize Your Corvette in 11 Steps   
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Tips from Corvette Central 

Winterizing Your Corvette: How long is too long to leave it? 

When the weather is bad, you don’t have much choice. It’s not like you don’t want to pull your Corvette out of 

storage, but when conditions are terrible, it’s easy to worry that it’s been sitting for too long.  In general, leaving your 

Corvette in an unheated garage for a few months at a time without starting it isn’t terrible. 

Leaving your Corvette alone for more than a year is when bad things can start to happen. The worst-case scenario is 

when one cold front after another pummels your garage.  Extreme temperature fluctuations create serious 

condensation in internal driveline components.  Engines, transmissions, and differentials corrode from the top down 

while the condensation drips into the lubricant.  Fuel tanks have condensation dripping from the roof of the tank, 

corroding the steel fuel sending unit or the tank itself in 1953-1996 Corvettes. 

How to Winterize Your Corvette 

All that being said, if you’re just storing your Corvette for a few months, you don’t have much to worry about, so long 

as you properly prepare your car for that wait.  If you’re planning to winterize your Corvette, use these guidelines to 

make sure you get it right: 

1. Wash Your Corvette 

If your Corvette is going to sit for months without activity, the car should be washed to safeguard against any 

environmental fallout like tree sap, dead bugs, etc.  Some of the fallout may be acidic and damage the paint or 

clearcoat permanently.  Giving your Corvette a good wash is key to preparing it for safe winterization.  Washing your 

Corvette will also prevent any scratches that can be caused by dirt under your car cover. 

Officer-at-Large                                                                                    Brent AuCoin 
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2. Clean the Tires & Wheels 

Scrub the tires to remove any built-up oxidation and apply a tire dressing once they are dried.  Take this time to clean 

your wheels as well.  Brake dust, when left on wheels for extended periods, can permanently damage the wheel 

surface. 

If your wheels are clear-coated, remember to use a clear coat-specific cleaner. 

3. Clean the Interior 

If you’re putting up your Corvette for a few months, you might as well do it right.  Take some time to clean out the 

interior, detailing the dash, console, and seats, and making sure to use a portable vacuum to clean up any dirt or food 

particles.  Remember — the cleaner your interior, the less attractive your Corvette will look to mice and other pests.  

When you’re done cleaning, use a desiccant in the foot wells and rear cargo areas to prevent moisture buildup and 

possible mold formation.  You can also use a silicone spray on weather stripping to keep it from bonding with other 

surfaces over the winter. 

4. Fill up the Fuel Tank 

Before long-term storage (over 30 days), remember to fill the gas tank to prevent moisture from accumulating inside 

the fuel tank, and to keep the seals from drying out.  You should also purchase a fuel stabilizer to prevent ethanol 

buildup and protect the engine from gum, varnish and rust.  The fuel stabilizer will prevent the gas from deteriorating 

for up to 12 months. 

5. Maintain Your Corvette’s Battery 

One of the biggest issues that will come up when you winterize your Corvette is what to do with the battery.  

Normally, if you have a good three-stage battery charger, you can simply leave it hooked up, as the third stage is the 

maintainer charge. If you don’t have one, you can use a battery maintainer or a trickle charger, which performs only 

that final charging stage.  Your battery should be kept charged throughout the entire time your Corvette is stored. We 

recommend the use a Battery Tender which maintains the battery charge without any damage or concerns about 

overcharging or overheating your battery.  Simply connect the Battery Tender to your battery, and you’re set for the 

winter. 

6. Change the Oil and Filter 

Always change your oil and filter before placing your Corvette in long-term storage. While you’re at it, be sure to top 

off all other fluids as well. coolant, brake fluid, clutch, and transmission fluids should all be topped-off before you 

say goodbye for a few months. 

7. Prevent Pests 

Nearly any place you store your Corvette — be it a city, suburb, or rural area — can have a rodent problem.  Mice and 

other pests can wreak havoc on a Corvette, particularly the plug wires.  Certain brands of plug wires (including GM) 

consist of a vegetable-based outer shell which is very appetizing to varmints.  To keep them looking elsewhere for 

their next meal, place mothballs or dryer sheets in the engine area.  Just don’t forget to remove them before starting 

the car.  Dryer sheets can also be placed in the interior or trunk area.  Prevent them from entering your car by 



 

w w w . G a t e C i t y C o r v e t t e C l u b . c o m  

 

Page 18 

covering any gaps where a mouse could enter, such as the exhaust pipe or an air intake.  Steel wool works well for 

this, or you can place face cloths over each and wrap rubber bands around them. 

8. Utilize Car Covers 

Indoors or outdoors, we always recommend covering a Corvette when it will be stored for a few months or more.  

The type of cover you select should be based on where the car will be stored, and your goals for the car cover.  A 

weatherproof cover is a solid choice for any storage option — indoors or outdoors — but a cotton cover will really 

only work for indoor-only storage.  A weatherproof car cover will keep any spills or dust off of the paint. It can also 

protect from scratches while moving objects around the parked car. 

9. Avoid Flat Spotting 

To be honest, you shouldn’t worry much about flat-spotting unless you have bias plies.  Tire composition and 

technology have significantly improved, and any flat spotting that does occur on radials today will be eliminated with 

a nice 30-minute drive in the springtime.  It is okay to keep your tires inflated to the correct pressure through the 

winter. That said, some do prefer to overinflate to reduce the tire’s pliability.  If that’s you, just be sure to correct the 

pressure in the spring, before you hit the road.  If you’re on the hunt for flat stoppers, Corvette Central has two sizes - 

14” and 16” wide flat stopper tire cradles. 

10. Start Your Corvette in the Winter 

We recommend starting your Corvette once a month throughout the winter, if possible.  This will help circulate the oil 

rather than letting it sit in the oil pan all winter, exposing cylinder walls and moving parts to possible corrosion. 

11.  Maintain Insurance 

In order to save money, you might be tempted to cancel your auto insurance when your Corvette is in storage. But if 

you remove coverage completely, it’d be a major loss if a fire started, the weight of snow collapsed your roof, or a 

theft occurred. Even if just collision coverage is temporarily removed, the car wouldn’t be covered when another 

moving object (e.g. a tractor or motorcycle) rolled into it, or if the car were to fall off its jack stands.  If you have 

classic car insurance, the policy may cover winter storage, so you don’t have to worry about your car over the winter 

months. 

Winterizing your Corvette can feel like a sad chore — the end of the good weather and the start of winter — but we 

find it helps to think of it as one great way to make sure your Corvette gets the detailing it needs to shine.  When you 

complete all of these winterizing tasks, you can rest easy all winter knowing you’ll have no problem starting it back up 

in the spring. 

 

          

 
               0R… 
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The Holiday Season’s Corniest Jokes 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

What do you call a kid who doesn’t believe in 

Santa?   

A rebel without a Claus. 
 

What nationality is Santa Claus? 

North Polish. 
 

How can you tell that Santa is real? 

You can always sense his presents. 
 

What goes “Oh Oh Oh”? 

Santa walking backwards. 
 

Why does Santa have so many gardens? 

So he can hoe hoe hoe. 
 

What do you call a bunch of chess players 

bragging about their games in a hotel lobby? 

Chess nuts boasting in an open foyer. 
 

What do you get when you combine a Christmas 

tree with an iPad? 

A pineapple. 
 

A gingerbread man went to the doctor’s 

complaining of a sore knee. 

The doctor asked him, “Have you tried icing it?” 
 

Why does Scrooge love reindeer?   

Because every buck is deer to him. 
 

Why did Scrooge refuse to eat at the Italian 

restaurant? 

It costs a pretty penne. 
 

What do you get when you cross a snowman 

with a vampire? 

Frostbite. 
 

Why did the snowman call his dog Frost? 

Because Frost bites. 

 

What do you call a snowman who vacations in 

the tropics? 

A puddle. 
 

What do snowmen wear on their heads? 

Ice caps. 
 

How does a snowman lose weight? 

He waits for the weather to get warmer. 
 

What do you call a snowman with a six pack? 

An abdominal snowman. 
 

Why did the snowman want a divorce? 

Because his wife was a total flake. 
 

How is Christmas exactly like your job? 

You do all the work and some fat guy in a suit 

gets all the credit. 
 

What did the gingerbread man put on his bed? 

A cookie sheet. 
 

What are the best Christmas sweaters made 

from? 

Fleece Navidad. 
 

What did Adam say the day before Christmas? 

“It’s Christmas, Eve!” 
 

What’s the best Christmas present in the world? 

A broken drum, you just can’t beat it. 
 

Why did only the letter “E” get a Christmas 

present? 

The other letters were not E. 

 

What do you call a search engine that sings 

Christmas songs? 

Michael Google’. 
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Wishing you  

a warm and cozy 

Holiday Season 

and  

a New Year  

filled with wonderful  

adventures. 
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PUBLISHING & ADVERTISING 

 
PUBLISHING INFORMATION – The next article/ad submission date is December 20, 2021   

 

Please help by sharing news about trips you’ve taken, shows you’ve attended, and suggestions for club 

activities, as well as technical advice, cleaning tips, or anything else that you feel would be of interest to our 

members.  The club needs your input. 

 

Reports, articles, notices, letters, photos and ads are to be received by the 20
th

 of each month for inclusion in 

the upcoming newsletter.  Thank you for helping to make our newsletter interesting and informative!   

 

Contact: Allie DeCampo 

  Newsletter Editor 

  allie_decampo@comcast.net 

  (603) 494-8047 

 

 

ADVERTISING INFORMATION 
 

Please contact the editor if you are a business or know of a business interested in purchasing advertising 

space in the newsletter.  Yearly rates are available and are as follows: 

 

 

Newsletter Yearly Advertising Rates: 
 

Business Card $50/year 
¼ page  $70/year 
½ page  $100/year 
Full page  $150/year 

 

 

 ELECTED CLUB OFFICERS 2021 
  
President .................................... David Osgood  (603) 521-7075  davidalden@aol.com       

Vice President ............................ Norm Wood               (603) 759-2595               woodnorman@comcast.net 

Secretary .................................... Allie DeCampo           (603) 494-8047            allie_decampo@comcast.net        

Treasurer .................................... Dean Gagne  (603) 472-2865              dean_gagne@yahoo.com 

Officer-At-Large ....................... Brent Aucoin  (603) 547-0968  woodboundview1@msn.com               

Membership Director ................ Tom Stewart   (617) 947-9254  thomas_stewart@comcast.net 

 

     

 

 

 

    

SAVE THE WAVE 

Notice: 

“Chevrolet Trademarks used with the 

written permission of General Motors.” 

http://www.savethewave.net/stw/TheWave.asp
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New Items Now In Stock ! 

       
 

                     

                        

Norm’s Detailing 
“Authorized Adam’s Premium Car Products Dealer” 

100 George Street- Manchester, N.H.  03102 
603-668-2305 / 603-759-2595 cell 

woodnorman@comcast.net 
**Contact us for prices and to place your order or to set up a Detail Clinic for your club** 
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Thank you MacMulkin Chevrolet! 


